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Next Meeting Reminder

Email to follow with information

Date: October 11th or 13th

Location: TBA

Time: TBA
Activity: Founder’s Day Celebration
Upcoming Events

Race for the Cure

Date: September 26th

Location: Survivors Booth

Fashion Island, Newport Beach 

Time: 6:00 AM- 10:00 AM 

If anyone is interested in joining the Zeta Tau Alpha team on Race Day you can register online our team number is 250.

Group Coordinator Contact: Sheri Johnson

Email: zetateacher@yahoo.com

Courage Night

Date: October 14th

Location: Betsy Johnson Store

1-8052 Melrose Ave Los Angeles CA 90046

Time: TBA 

For more information please contact Annamaria Pensavalle, spaces are limited.

Email: APLuvsPooh@aol.com

Saturday, October 23 a Courage Night event will take place at the Shops at Mission Viejo from 2-3 pm.

Please Contact Cerisse Velasco for more information 

Email: Cerisselananca@hotmail.com

Tel:  562-397-0506
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Meeting Highlights:

Special Thanks to Lynne for hosting the September meeting in her home.

The first meeting back is always very busy with lots of information being handed out, however Anna held a great straight to the point meeting which gave us plenty of time for all the ZTA business and socializing which we really enjoy. Michelle Kou started the meeting off with a reading of the Creed for Fraternity Education. Then Anna discussed using a consent agenda (see the August Newsletter for more info on consent agendas), which everyone was in favor of putting into action beginning next month. Suzanna presented the proposed budget for 2004-2005, which after some changes was voted on and approved. Debbie passed out Entertainment books for more information please see Fundraising below. But the best part of the meeting was socializing with our sisters. It was great to see some sisters that have been missing for a while Helen Nelson, Abbey Drake back from New Zealand, Jen Ruhmland recently engaged to Sean Elliott, Congratulations Jen and Stephanie Carter who has been up in the mountains starting up a new business Agua Fria Hardware and Feed with her husband.
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Top Row: Lynne Ruedy, Suzanna Brintle, Anna LoCoco, Stephanie Carter, 

Jen Ruhmland 

Middle Row: Beverly Ingram, Abbey Drake, Michelle Kou, Stefanie Rupp

Bottom Row: Helen Nelson, Kim Kolacz, Debbie Grabosky

Panhellenic: 

The Athena Luncheon will be held Friday October 22nd at the Turnip Rose in Orange. The doors open at 9:00am followed by Social hour at 10:30am and Lunch at 11:30am. The NOC chapter voted at the September meeting to donate $375.00 towards centerpieces, corsages and essentials to make this years 40th Anniversary Luncheon a wonderful 

success. Stephanie will be making three $100.00 opportunity baskets to sell. Special Thanks to Lynne and Stephanie for all their hard work and sleepless nights organizing this event. 

Contact Information: Volunteers for the Athena Luncheon please contact Lynne Ruedy. 

Email: kenruedy@cox.net   Tel: 949.552.6071

Federation:

The next Federation meeting will be held September 18th in Carlsbad. This will be Kim Kolacz’s first meeting as President.

ZETA DAY 2005 Save the date to celebrate sisterhood on April 23 at the Marina del Rey Hotel: 13534 Bali Way in Marina del Rey.  Statyed tuned for details.

T-SHIRT CLEARANCE SALE!

These shirts were designed with a Southern California theme so they could be worn after Convention.  All eight alumnae chapters are featured, along with our three wonderful collegiate chapters.  
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To order please send $8 and your size preference (small to XL) to Rondi Werner or your Federation Representative (Kim Kolacz) before the September 18 Federation meeting.  Shirts will be given to your Federation Rep. on the 18th for delivery to you.  Shirts are ladies style with a scoop neck, and stretch for a form fit, so order a size larger than usual if you want a looser fit.  What a great gift for your “Alum Chum” or a special sister!


Officer Training Part Two
Robert (a)’s Rules of Order

Why do we use Robert’s rules? They govern our bylaws, give everyone a voice and a vote, the majority rules, and allows business to be conducted in an orderly matter consistent with similar entities. Here are some quick tips for familiarizing yourself with Parliamentary procedure from the point of view of the President and Recording Secretary (since they have the most responsibility at a meeting).

Duties of the President

■Open the meeting and call it to order

■Announce the business in order (as per agenda)

■Recognize members entitled to the floor

■Restate a motion♦

motion

♦A motion is made

♦The motion is seconded-if no second is made the motion dies.

♦Seconded motion is restated by the President

♦A motion can be amended while under discussion without first voting down the first motion then proposing a second one.

♦If it is found that not enough information is available to decide on the motion, the group can decide to “lay it on the table” for a future time.

■Asks if there is any discussion. 

■President asks the group “Ready for the question” meaning is the group ready to vote. Or the group can decide to vote by 2/3 majority if discussion is never-ending. 

■Decide questions of order (unless she prefers to submit the question to the members present).

■President states the question again and asks for those in favor, then opposed.

■Announces the result

Duties of the Recording Secretary

●Recording of the minutes, which should contain:


○Type of meeting(board, general, special)

○Name (North Orange County Alumnae Chapter)


○Date, time, List of attendees and location

○Whether the minutes to the previous meeting were approved or the reading was dispensed with.

○All main motions and the member who introduced the motion. The name of the party who seconded is not required.


Thank You, to our 22 NOC Paid Members for 2004-2005 as of 9/8/04

Suzanna Brintle

Michelle Kou

Mary Brown

Monica Lopez Stephanie Carter
Alysa Majer 

Anna Dow

Michelle (Zola) Metcalf 

Carol Escapite

Christine Moser

Christine Ford

Helen Nelson

Virginia Garner

Darlene O’Toole

Debbie Grabosky
Patricia Patterson

Stacy Handley

Lynne Ruedy

Joan Hatley

Stefanie Rupp

Beverly Ingram

Shari Wren
Dues information for 2004-2005 year 

Amount: $35.00
Checks payable to: NOC ZTA    

Send to: 1230 La Cresta Drive, La Habra Heights CA 90631
Member Updates…

The following NOC Members have recently changed their contact information. The updated information will  be included in the next updated Member Directory 2004-2005 in December.

Address Change: Molly Boyd

PO BOX 17302 Golden, CO 80402

Address Change: Stephanie Carter

PO BOX 2208 Running Springs, CA 92382

Phone: 714.734.0122

Address Change: Alysa Majer
2591 Dole St. #H361 Honolulu, HI 96822

Name Change: Michelle Metcalf

Maiden Name: Zola

Email: metcalfmz@taormina.com
Service…Service…Service…Service

“To think in terms of all mankind and our service to the world…” 

Race for the Cure Goodie Bag Stuffing

Saturday 9/18/04 7:30am-12:00pm
Fundraising
Entertainment 2005 books are Here!  The cost of the OC edition remains at the bargain price of just $35!! If you would like to purchase or sell books, contact Debbie. Remember, these books are fun and EASY gifts to give for birthdays, Christmas, graduations, retirements, housewarmings, anniversaries, Boss' Day (October)...the possibilities are endless!!  Other editions are available, too...even out-of-state!!! Books to be paid for no later than December.

Contact Information: Debbie Grabosky

Tel: 714-738-5115 Email: orange44@adelphia.net.  
FRED Fun Facts 
In 2004, ZTA registered the trademark for THINKPINK!®  with the United States Patent and Trademark office.

Since the THINKPINK!®  campaign began in 1997, Zetas have distributed more than 1.25 million pink breast cancer awareness ribbons as a part of National Breast Cancer Awareness Month in October.


Alysa Majer has volunteered to start up and maintain a North Orange County Website. She plans to have the website up and running within the next few months. If you have any ideas, website name suggestions, pictures or posting information for the website please contact Alysa at chuckmajer@aol.com.
Birthday Wishes and Zeta Kisses ♥♥♥
This months Birthday girls are:

Susan Wason 7th
Joan Hatley 22nd 

  Anna LoCoco 23rd
                  Jennifer Ruhmland 26th
Historian’s Corner

The Crown Chapter Award Plaque has been recently located and will be updated to include our recent 2004 award. Additional Crown Chapter awards for the North Orange County Alumnae Chapter include 1998 and 2000.

Alumnae/Collegiate News

●Our NOC Chapter will be donating $100.00 towards the Theta Phi recruitment dinner Saturday night September 11th.

●WANTED…The Theta Phi house is in need of kitchen supplies (dishes, pots & pans etc…). If you have supplies that you are able to donate please contact the Theta Phi Housing Advisor.

Contact Information: Sylvia Rand

Tel: 562.861.6958

Email: scontreras@comoso.com

●Robyn and Monica (Alpha-Delta pledge class) attended the Eta Psi Chapter at Cal Poly SLO reunion August 20-22nd. Approximately 40 women from Iota to Alpha-Iota pledge classes were in attendance over the weekend activities for lunch, dinner and drinks. It was a great experience to meet other Eta Psi Zetas and revisit the closed ZTA House.
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